MINUTES OF

THE NEBRASKA PLATTE-REPUBLICAN CONSERVATION RESERVE ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM (CREP)
STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

FEBRUARY 26, 2020

The CREP Steering Committee met at 1:00 p.m. on February 26, 2016, in the conference rocom of the Craft
State Office Building in North Platte, Nebraska, following public notice given as required by the Open
Meetings Act and the By-Laws of the Committee. The Agenda (See Attachment A) for this meeting
included the following topics:

s Introduction of Attendees

e Official Roli Call

s Changes to the CREP Program with 2018 Farm Bill

s Discuss Changing CREP Steering Committee By-Laws
s Discuss need for sharing CREP data with NRDs

s Contracts due to expire September 30, 2020

Twenty-one voting CREP Steering Committee members were present. They were: Barb Cross (Acting for
John Berge), North Platte Natural Resources District; Glen Bowers, Twin Platte Natural Resources District;
Brad Edgerton, Frenchman-Cambridge Irrigation District; Curt Inbody {Acting for Jeff Fassett), Nebraska
Department of Natural Resources; Susan France, Nebraska Department of Natural Resources; Jana
Ingwerson-Laws, United States Farm Service Agency; Doug Klein, United States Farm Service Agency;
Billon Breinig, United States Farm Service Agency; Lavaine Moore, United States Farm Service Agency;
Craig Romary, Nebraska Department of Agriculture; Kent Zimmerman {Acting for Emily Rose), Nebraska
Department of Natural Resources; Colt Livingston (Acting for Jack Russell), Middle Republican Natural
Resources District; Todd Siel, Lower Republican Natural Rescurces District; Dennis Strauch, Pathfinder
Irrigation District; Mike Thompson, Nebraska Department of Natural Resources; John Thorburn, Tri-Basin
Natural Resources District; Elbert Traylor, Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy; Tyler Thulin
{Acting for Marcia Trompke), The Central Nebraska Public Power and Irrigation District; Andrew Houser
{Acting for Kelsi Wehrman), Pheasants Forever; Dustin Wilcox, Nebraska Association of Resources
Districts; and, Eric Zach, Nebraska Game and Parks Commission. Eric Kamler, Congressman Adrian Smith’s
non-voting representative was also present. {See proxy letters Attachment B.)

Committee members not present were: Jordan Dux, Nebraska Farm Bureau; jasper Fanning, Upper
Republican Natural Resources District; Rod Horn, South Platte Natural Resources District; Keith Koupal,
Nebraska Game and Parks Commissicn; Jesse Mintken, Central Platte Natural Resources District; Ritch
Nelson, United States Natural Resources Conservation Service; Tracy Smith, Bostwick Irrigation District;
and, Randy Zach, Nebraska Public Power District.

Non-member present was: Adam Kester, Game and Parks Commission

Lavaine Moore discussed issues related to the 2018 Farm Bili. The rental rates for CREP will remain the
same at 100 percent. Signing Incentive Payments [SIP) remain at $15 or $10 depending on the practice
times the number of acres enrolled times the ten years. Practice incentive Payments remain the same at
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40 percent. The Farm Service Agency and the Department of Natural Resources can no longer pay mid-
contract management for contracts signed up under the 2018 Farm Bill. Eric Zach guestioned whether
Nebraska Department of Natural Resources can continue to pay if they so choose. Lavaine stated that the
guidance from the FSA’s national office is that neither entity can pay mid-contract management.

Lavaine and Mike Thompson discussed a situation that arose regarding how much dry-land pivot corners
and adjoining non irrigated tracts can be signed up and how are they measured. An example of the
proposal that started this conversation was shown to attendees. See Attachment C. The discussion
included the reminder that the purpose of this CREP is to reduce irrigation and so that money spent on
dry-land acres reduces what is available for irrigated acres. Dillon Breinig discussed how having the ability
to include a few non-irrigated acres that may be outside of what is determined to be a pivot corner may
mean the difference between getting an offer from a producer and not. Susan France stated that the
decision by the Department not to include additional dry-land acres that were not pivot corners was based
on the current Memorandum of Agreement for the CREP which states that the non-irrigated land must be
a center-pivot corner enrolled with the adjacent irrigated center-pivot cropland acres. The Department
and the Farm Service Agency will continue to discuss this and if it is determined that the MOA should be
amended, it will be brought before the Committee.

Mike Thompson introduced proposed changes to the current By-Laws of the Committee. See Attachment
D. Mike explained that when the program started and the By-Laws were written, there were lots of things
to discuss because the program was new and issues arose, but once the program was established there
really was no need for two meetings a year. Therefore, the draft changes the two-meetings a year
requirement to having meetings only when a Committee member believes there is an issue that needs to
be discussed.  Mike also explained that at the end of the last Committee meeting, we added Brad
Edgerton as a member based upon a motion to fill what was believed to be an empty slot under the
Agriculture Group. However, upon further examination, it was later determined that there were already
five members under that group because we had four members representing irrigation districts and one
member representing Nebraska Farm Bureau. Therefore, we are recommending adding one member to
that group. Elbert Traylor questioned why we recommended removing the allowance of a video-
conference meeting. Susan France explained that under the open meetings act there are a number of
requirements for conducting a video-conference meeting and that it is easier with our allowance of having
alternates to just be sure we have a quorum at a regular meeting. A motion was made by Elbert Trayler
and seconded by John Thorburn to accept the proposed amendments to the By-laws. The vote was
unanimous to amend. As stated within the By-Laws themselves, to change the By-Laws, we needed a vote
of two-thirds of the voters present and we needed them to sign. All present voting members signed a
clean copy of the amended By-Laws and they are therefore effective as of February 26, 2020. See
Attachment E.

Mike Thompson and Lavaine Moore then talked about how the two agencies are in discussion regarding
how to go about getting agreement from the federal government so that the Department of Natural
Resources can release information to the natural resources districts within the CREP boundaries that
specifically shows the location, ownership, and term of CREP contracts within their districts. Susan France
explained that one of the reasons this was needed was because the Department’s GIS database included
not only CREP, but permanent EQIP acres, and acres that had been temporarily or permanently retired
through contracts by the local natural resources districts. As districts go out and contract, twice they have
contracted for retirement of land that was already retired through a CREP contract. Therefore, having the
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ability to provide specific information to the NRD’s, who manage groundwater, of what lands are not to
be irrigated, and what lands are already under contract for retirement of irrigation is necessary for several
reasons. Brad Edgerton then asked that the irrigation districts {(which would include canal companies and
public power and irrigation districts) also need such information because they have the authority to
transfer acres within their districts and there is the potential that the district might transfer water off
lands that are under CREP contracts. Doug Klein stated that the Department and the FSA would continue
to work on this and find out if there is a way to accomplish what is being requested.

The Department handed out a summary of CREP contracts that are due to expire this September 30. See
Attachment F. There are approximately 28,000 acres of the current 44,000 contracted acres due to expire
this year. Lavaine Moore stated that people are already working with the local FSA offices to prepare re-
enrollment contracts. Lavaine said that contracts can be entered six months prior to the expiration date.
FSA wants to have all re-enrollments in their system by August 21, 2020. Mike Thompson stated that the
Department would send out letters to all producers whose contracts are due to expire asking that they
consider re-enroliment. Eric Zach then asked if the Department could include in the letter information on
possible incentives that the Game and Parks Commission has in certain areas that would be applicable to
CREP. Mike and Eric will work on this.

Susan France, who is retiring at the end of February, thanked all present for all the help they and their
staff have given her during the time she was the Department’s CREP coordinator. The group expressed
their appreciation for Susan’s dedication to the program and wished her well in her retirement.

Dustin Wilcox made a motion to end the meeting.
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Attachment "A"

CREP STEERING COMMITTEE AGENDA

FEBRUARY 26,2020

1:00 P.M., Room 045 Craft State Office Building, North Platte, Nebraska

1. Introductions
2. Official Roll Call
3. Changes to the CREP Program with 2018 Farm Bill - FSA
a. Soil Rental Rates (SRR)
b. Signing Incentive Payments (SIP)
¢. Practice Incentive Payments (PIP_
d. Acreage limitation (When Offer includes Dryland) (Dryland Corners)
4, Discuss Changing CREP Steering Committee By-Laws
Discuss need for sharing CREP data with NRDs — DNR
6. Contracts due to expire September 30, 2020 — DNR

o

See Two attachments:




Attachment '"B"

Beall, Lennx

From: Colt Livingston <clivingston@mrnrd.org>

Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 13:15

To: Beall, Lenny

Subject: FW: CREP Steering Committee Meeting Announcement & Attendance Request-
February 26, 2020 in North Platte

Attachments: CREP STEERING COMMITTEE AGENDA.docx

For Colt

Colt Livingston

Groundwater Programs Specialist
Middle Republican NRD
clivingston@mrnrd.org

From: Jack Russell <jrussell@mrnrd.org>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2020 12:25 PM

To: Colt Livingston <clivingston@mrnrd.org>

Subject: FW: CREP Steering Committee Meeting Announcement & Attendance Request- February 26, 2020 in North
Platte

From: Thompson, Mike <mike.thompson@nebraska.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2020 10:24 AM

To: doug.klein@ne.usda.gov; lavaine.moore@ne.usda.gov; Jana.IngwersonLaws@usda.gov; Ritch.Nelson@ne.usda.gov;
Fassett, Jeff <jeff.fassett@nebraska.gov>; Thompson, Mike <mike.thompson@nebraska.gov>; France, Susan
<susan.france@nebraska.gov>; Rose, Emily <Emily.Rose @nebraska.gov>; Traylor, Elbert <elbert.traylor@nebraska.gov>;
Zach, Eric <eric.zach@nebraska.gov>; Koupal, Keith <keith.koupal@nebraska.gov>; Romary, Craig
<craig.romary@nebraska.gov>; JordanD@nefb.org; Jack Russell <jrussell@mrnrd.org>; mintken@cpnrd.org;
tsiel@Irnrd.org; dwilcox@nrdnet.org; jthorburn@tribasinnrd.org; Horn, Rod <rlhorn@spnrd.org>; jberge@npnrd.org;
ghowers@tpnrd.org; jasperfanning@urnrd.org; mtrompke@cnppid.com; rrzach@nppd.com;
dennis@pathfinderirrigation.com; bostwick@gpcom.net; bradley.edgerton@gmail.com;
kwehrman@pheasantsforever.org; jena.hoehne@mail.house.gov; Eric.Kamler@Mail.House.Gov;
Craig_Berning@fischer.senate.gov; lauralee burkett@fischer.senate.gov; ginger willson@sasse.senate.gov; Wolff,
Cheryl <cheryl.wolff@nebraska.gov>; csteinke@cnppid.com; komiller@tpnrd.org; schaneman@npnrd.org; Lynch, Carie
<clynch@tribasinnrd.org>

Cc: Inbody, Curt <curt.inbody@nebraska.gov>; Gower, Laurie <laurie.gower@nebraska.gov>

Subject: CREP Steering Committee Meeting Announcement & Attendance Request- February 26, 2020 in North Platte

Greetings,

This note is being sent to currently listed steering committee members and possible alternates for the Platte — Republican
Resources Area Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) in Nebraska. The meeting will be held at 1:00 P.M.,
Room 045 Craft State Office Building, North Platte, Nebraska. Attached is the agenda. At this point in time, we have
commitment from enough voting members to have a quorum, but not a comfortable number have committed. If at all
possible, please send alternates if you will not be attending. You would need to send them with a signed letter designating
them as your alternate or send me an e-mail indicating who your alternate will be.



If any of you need to add a topic for the meeting to the agenda, please respond to me with your additional topic by the
close of business on Monday, February 24,

Thank you all for your continued support for this important program. | look forward to seeing many of you in North Platte
on the 26™.

Here is the URL to the public notice posting on the NeDNR website:
https://dnr.nebraska.gov/sites/dnr.nebraska.gov/files/doc/surface-
water/crep/SteeringCommittee/CREP%20STEERING%20COMMITTEE%20AGENDA%20Feb%2026%2C%202020.pdf

The public notice on our website will be found here:
https://dnr.nebraska.gov/calendar/event/notice-crep-steering-committee-meeting

Sincerely,

Mike Thompson

Mike Thompson, C.L.L.
DIVISION MANAGER | PERMITS & REGISTRATIONS

Nebraska Department of Natural Resources
301 Centennial Mall South

P.O. Box 94676

Lincoln, Nebraska 68509

offFice 402-471-2363 [ Frax 402-471-2900
Mike. Thompson@nebraska.gov

dnr.nebraska.gov



Beall, Lennz

From: Cory Steinke <csteinke@cnppid.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 13:11
To: Beall, Lenny

Subject: CREP Alternate

Lenny, Tyler Thulin wili be CNPPID’s CREP alternated today for Marcia Trompke. He will be our voting participant today.

Cory Steinke
Hydraulic Project Operations Manager





























































